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Friday 23rd October
Dear Parents and Carers,

Well done to all children, parents and staff for working so well together to make this such a successful half-term.  We’re delighted and so proud of the way everyone has responded and adapted to the new restrictions.  It has been our overarching aim to keep everyone safe and we’re so pleased that we’ve had no positive Corona virus cases amongst the staff or children.  Thank you for being so vigilant and supportive.  
Obviously, there is no room for complacency.  We continue to update our risk assessment in light of new guidance.  All the procedures and routines that we’ve had in place this half term will continue after half-term.  Thank you for your patience and understanding with any inconvenience this may cause you.
Reporting positive COVID test results during the holidays
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If you or your child receives a positive test result for COVID 19 during the half-term break, it is vital that you inform school immediately so that we can take appropriate steps to maintain the safety of the pupils and staff at our school.  Please contact either Mrs Thompson or Mrs Hills via Class Dojo.
Reading
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Reading is at the heart of our curriculum because learning is so difficult without this basic, essential skill.  We encourage the children to learn to read, read to learn.  During lockdown, Logan (Y6) designed a fantastic bookmark which we’ve had professionally printed.  These will be given out to every child in school.  Please encourage your child to treasure it as a constant reminder of how important and enjoyable reading is.  
Staff are often finding it difficult to assess how children are getting on with their reading at home, and therefore ensure that each child has a book at the correct level for them.  This is because some parents don’t complete the reading record.  Please do this as often as you can - it also shows your child that you value their reading education. 
New School

The builders are making fantastic progress with our new school.  All sorts of meetings are taking place now to plan every single detail of the school, inside and out.  Some of our children got the opportunity to go on a site visit – we’re crossing our fingers that some of these photos might make it to the press – we’ll let you know if they do.
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Knife and fork plea!
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I’m not sure we’ve ever mentioned this in a newsletter before but we’ve noticed that many children are really struggling to hold and use a knife and fork properly.  It would be great if you could use this half term holiday to help your child with this if they need it.  It would make children much more independent and lunchtimes more efficient.

Wellies

Now the weather is turning, we would encourage children to wear wellies and waterproofs if they want to jump in puddles and go on the field at playtimes.  We’ve now got a plan in place for storage so that we can still keep the bubbles from crossing over each other.
Dinner money app

SIMS Pay – Secure Online Payments for School Lunches and School Trips
We are pleased to inform you that Simonside Primary School has a new secure online payment system which will be going live on Monday 26th October, which we would encourage you to use to pay for school meals and for other school activities for your child.  We hope that you will find paying in this way much more convenient.
We will be using a system known as SIMS Pay which is very easy to use and will offer you the flexibility to make online payments whenever and wherever you like, 24 hours a day, 7 days a week - safe in the knowledge that payments are secure and use the highest level of card security and that funds will reach the school safely.  On Monday all parents should receive an email from SIMS Pay with details on how to set up the App.
Community 
As mentioned this week I reported concerns over the rubbish, glass and a bonfire to our local councillor Jacqui Robinson (who is also on our Governing body).
She arranged for this to be cleared up but the bonfire was put straight back up.  

I really feel for the families who take pride in our estate but there is a handful who spoil it.

Please ring 101 and report your concerns straight away as it is happening, you not have to give names.

School Photos

School photo day will be Wednesday 4th November.  Photos this year will be standing head and shoulder shots.  We have a plan in place to allow for siblings within school to have their photo taken together.  Unfortunately, the photographer can’t include younger pre-school siblings this year due to Covid-19 restrictions.  Let’s hope things are back to normal next year!

Class Dojo

If you are not yet on Class Dojo you really need to be!  We only have a few parents left who aren’t connected. Class Dojo is a vital tool for communication between home and school.  


Rest and relax!

School will be closed for all of next week.  We return on Monday 2nd November.  We wish you all a safe and relaxing break.  Take care.
Best wishes,

Mrs Thompson and the whole staff team



Dream, Believe and Achieve!
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